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 LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

                                             Clerk to the Council: Miss L Tyrrell
c/o Minnows,
Longmeadow Road,

Lympstone, Devon EX8 5LF                                                             

                                             Tel: 07890717081                                                     
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 Email: lympstonepc@gmail.com
www.lympstone.org

24th September 2018
To All Members of the Parish Council

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Lympstone Parish Council, to be held 7.00pm, on Monday 1st October 2018 in the Village Hall. The business to be transacted is set out below.  Members of the Public are cordially invited to attend and to speak in the open session.  
The agenda and all attachments can be found online at www.lympstone.org 
Miss L Tyrrell

Clerk to the Parish Council 
AGENDA
	
	Public Session

	7.00

	1
	Apologies
	7.15

	2
	Minutes 
To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd September attached.
	7.20

	3
	To receive any Declarations of Interest
	7.25

	4
	Flood Risk management
LFRG report and an update from including drainage at Longmeadow Road and Strawberry Hill 
	7.30

	5
	Casual Vacancy
There are 2 Councillor vacancies on the Parish Council.  The casual vacancy has been advertised in the usual way and there has been no request for an election.  It is now open for the Council to co-opt. The Clerk has received two interests and they have been invited to speak.
	7.35

	6
	Candy’s Field – Lympstone Football Club
To discuss the agreed terms of use of Candy’s Field.
(See attached Correspondence from Mr S Pope and Report from Cllr Atkins)
	7.40

	7
	Planning Applications
18/1995/OUT - Outline planning application for a predominantly single storey dwelling with annex (including accommodation for a carer) on the car park/paddock situated at the head of Underhill Close, Lympstone (all matters reserved other than access) at Land South Of Underhill Close.

18/2022/FUL - Change of use of tea room to become part of existing dwelling and dormer window to rear elevation at Shears Place The Strand.

18/1946/FUL - Construction of two storey side and rear extension, single storey side extension, front and rear dormer windows, veranda and detached garage; raising of gable roof at Candys Burgmanns Hill.

18/1160/LBC - Store And Garage Adjoining Strand House The Strand Lympstone. 
18/2120/VAR - Variation of condition 2 (plans condition) of application 15/2123/FUL

(replacement of single storey extension and loft conversion including dormer

window on north east elevation and 3no dormers to south west elevation) to

allow retention of additional window in dormer of north east elevation and

alteration to approved window arrangement. At Rivendell, Longmeadow Road.   
	7.45

	8
	Planning decisions - See attached list: 03/09/18
	7.55

	9
	Chairman’s report
	8.00

	10
	County Councillors reports
	8.05

	11
	District Councillors reports
	8.10

	12
	Neighbourhood Plan Review

The current Neighbourhood Plan is 3 years old.  Discuss ways to update and modernise.  
See Cllr Dimond’s report attached.
	8.15

	13
	Multi Use Games Area 
Chairman and Cllr Atkins to report. 
	8.25

	14
	Refuge Collection

Youth Club – to discuss the cost and location of mixed waste collection.

Burial Ground – to discuss the cost and location of mixed waste collection.
	8.30

	15
	Candy’s Field: 18/03648/GNDGBY - Dog fouling and dogs off lead complaints
EDDC are currently looking into cameras being used in Candy’s Field to monitor irresponsible dog owners. (See email quote attached from EDDC Officers)
	8.35

	16
	Additional dog poo bins RE The Mill and Courtlands Lane.

EDDC have informed Lympstone Parish Council of charges for installation and emptying.  
	8.40

	17
	Footpaths 
Discuss the responsibility and care for footpaths around the Parish.  Review the overgrown hedges in Parish.  See attached report from footpath warden and letter ‘Overhanging Trees and Shrubs’.
Clerk to present the ownership of footpaths in the village.  
	8.45

	18
	Village Hall Bin Store
Cllr Atkins and Cllr Acca to report
	8.50

	19
	Insurance renewal 

To update and amend any new changes to the Parish Council’s insurance documents (Zurich)
To discuss the need and requirements for a separate specialist insurance for the Youth Club.
	8.55

	20
	Laptop

To discuss the imminent need for the Clerk to receive a new laptop to assist job requirements. 

See attached makes, models and specifications from Cllr Young. 
	9.00

	21
	Finance  
Payments / Financial summary / Budget report (attached)
	9.05

	22
	Clerk’s Action List – attached
Report and update on Exe Estuary Management Partnership – Parishes Together Fund 2018 
	9.10

	23
	Clerk’s Workload
Requested by Cllr Atkins.
	9.15

	24
	Reports of Lead Councillors. Any reports requiring a decision are attached.

Emergency Planning – Cllr Dimond

Estates - Cllr Atkins: Discuss the use of a lock on the vehicular access gate to Candy’s field and number of key holders. Agree LFC grass cutting and ground maintenance of Candy’s Field and Cliff Field. Autumn time to review the heavy branches on tree in Candy’s Field which need attention.  
Facilities - Cllr Acca 

Links with CTC-RM – Cllr Mrs Rogers. 

Lympstone Herald – Cllr Hilton

NP Projects Group – Cllr Mrs Clark

Planning – Cllr Dimond 

Transport and parking - Vacant

Village Hall – Cllr Atkins 

Website – Cllr Young 

Youth Club – Vacant
	9.20

	25
	Matters raised by Councillors
	9.25

	26
	PART B - Response from building control.
	


MINUTES OF A MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.00PM ON MONDAY 3rd September 2018 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 

	PRESENT:  

	Councillors 
	Mrs J Clark (Chairman), P Acca, D Atkins, C Carter, Miss H Dimond and R Hilton

	Clerk 
	Miss L Tyrrell

	County Councillors
	

	District Councillors 
	B Ingham and R Longhurst  

	Public
	28 members 

	
	

	Apologies 
	Cllr P Corcos, Cllr K Rogers, Cllr D Young, County Cllrs R Scott and J Trail


Public Session

Cllr Atkins proposed agenda item no 15 – Footpath review (minute no.75) be moved forward and be discussed after item 6 - Planning Applications (minute no.74).  He also suggested that as the meeting was starting at 7pm and it was a full meeting that at 9pm an adjournment was called.

A member of the public asked if the council knew what the dips were in the road.  She explained they were not pot holes but more areas where the road surface had sunk.  (At Burgmanns Hill outside Merrylands)

RESOLVED that the Clerk to report the concern to DCC highways.

Another member of the public asked about the Youth Club and whether it had been open during the school summer holidays as she hadn’t seen any activity for a few weeks.

RESOLVED that the Clerk to speak to the Youth Club leader.  

The Chairman asked the public to speak throughout the meeting as and when it was applicable. 

69
Apologies

Cllr P Corcos, Cllr K Rogers, Cllr D Young, County Cllr Scott and Trail. 

70 
Minutes
Cllr Dimond proposed the minutes were accurate.  Cllr Atkins seconded.  Unanimous.

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd July 2018 and the planning committee meeting held on 30th July 2018 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

71
To receive any Declarations of Interest

The Chairman reminded the meeting that she would not take part in discussion or voting on planning applications.

The Chairman left the room for all discussions on 18/1766/FUL.

Cllr Hilton declared an interest with 18/1719/FUL.

Cllr Atkins declared an interest with the footpath review of The Mill.

72
Flood Risk management

Cllr Dimond read through the LFRG report (attached).  In addition, LFRG were investigating an alternative route for surface water drainage from the Strawberry Hill development.
The Chairman explained that KD Homes had written to the Parish Council regarding a temporary drainage solution.  It was initially agreed to write to SWW but on reflection it became impossible to know what would happen about a ‘temporary ‘ solution  - would it become permanent?  The proposed letter from LFRG and Lympstone Parish Council had consequently been withdrawn.  

A Member of public was dismayed by the letter produced from LFRG after knowing what members of the public had been through.  He added that SWW should be ashamed with how little they have helped the village.  They have not upgraded infrastructure and have a huge problem with surface water in the village.  Manhole covers have been lifted and they are overloaded.  He had met and investigated this with Cllr Atkins and Mr Brewer (LFRG).  He added that KD Homes had been made well aware of this problem and there is no evidence that KD Homes or SWW have investigated any of these issues with surface water.  

Another member of the public added that KD Homes have spent a lot of money on consultation with SWW and planning consent was granted.  It took members of the public to stop it.  He believed that the consultants have failed in recognising the damage and providing for the adequate disposal of surface water.  The combined sewer and Wotton Brook is known to flood.  The only sensible way to get rid of the surface water from the Strawberry Hill development is to take it straight to the River Exe.  
Cllr Longhurst has explained that EDDC have not had a reply from SWW.  In the interim until SWW reply there will be no further action or development signed off.  Cllr Dimond had spoken to the case officer and they did have a reply from SWW but were waiting for a response from DCC.

Cllr Atkins explained that he has a meeting arranged with SWW (Alison Tregale), Mr Tyrrell and Mr Brewer (LFRG) to look at the drains and sewers.  

Mr Brewer explained that LFRG are pushing for surface water  drainage from the Strawberry Hill site and any future development in that area  to go straight to River Exe.  

The Chairman added that photographic evidence had been sent to SWW and no one has responded.  

Cllr Atkins read out correspondence regarding the development and surface water from Mr and Mrs Whilding. Similar letters were received from Mrs Coles and Mr Wilson.

Cllr Atkins proposed that the council does not support the temporary drainage application from KD Homes. 

RESOLVED that the council does not support the temporary drainage proposal from KD Homes.or the discharge of the surface water to a new sewer connected to the existing surface water sewer in Birch Road.  


Unanimous.

73
Casual Vacancy 


The chairman explained that there had been interest from two people.
RESOLVED that they should be invited to the October meeting to speak.

74
Planning Applications

18/1333/FUL – Amended plans for consultation.  Revised scheme to 17/2118/FUL (Alterations and extensions to roof to allow for loft conversion, including dormer window and roof lights to side elevations) including retention of increase in height of pitched roof, additional roof lights and use of cladding at 7 Highcliffe Close Lympstone.

This amendment simply corrects the drawings to reflect what has actually been built, so no objection as before.

18/1828/TCA – T1, Copper Beech: Reduce by 4m in height and 1-2m spread to retain tree at 12m in height with a radial spread of 4m at 11 Bakers Cottages Longmeadow Road.

This tree is not in the conservation area but there are no objections to the proposal.  

Despite repeated requests the extension to the conservation area proposed some 5 years ago has never been confirmed. However it still shows in your mapping system as a designated conservation area. This should be corrected to avoid unnecessary applications such as this.

18/1945/FUL – Construction of single storey side extension and first floor extension to garage including front and rear dormer windows at 6 Strawberry Hill Lympstone.             No objections

A site meeting was arranged for 08/09/18 for the following (see attached comments):

18/1719/FUL – Construction of new dwelling and new vehicular access at Ivy Cottage, Underhill.


18/1766/FUL – General purpose farm building on Land at Meeting Lane, Exmouth Rd.  

75
Foot path review 

DCC had put up posters around the village regarding reviews of public rights of way.  There are three suggestions of change:

Proposal 1 - to add a footpath from Brookside to the Strand

Proposal 2 - to add a short length of bridleway and upgrading part of Footpath No 1 to bridleway between Longbook Lane and Stone Lane

Proposal 3 - to add a footpath on the path to the Clock Tower.

There was a lot of interest from members of the public to discuss Proposal 2 footpath review in the Parish.  

Proposal 2:
A member of the public was very excited about the proposed bridleway. She explained that there was evidence that the path had been used as a bridleway for many years and this would determine its status.

Another member of the public explained it offered a safe cut through for horses and their riders.  

A member of the public explained she had ridden her horse along the path for some forty years.  

Another member of the public queried if cyclists would use the path if it changed and she was worried about the implications it could have for pedestrians.  

A member of the public pointed out that this is private land not public land.  He explained how the landowners have been very good in allowing people to use their land.  Allowing horse riders through it will allow cyclist to use it also.  He suggested that if anyone wanted a bridle path then have it across their own land rather than land belonging to others.  He added that many horse riders will use and can use the Brook instead of the footpath as horses are not allowed to use a footpath.  

Another member of the public pointed out that on the government website a path has to be at least 2m wide to become a bridleway. 

Another member of public explained that there were four other kissing gates off that footpath and no one has been upset about those before.  She had always seen horses use the river instead.

A member of the public wanted to know who would maintain the footpath/bridleway.

The chairman reminded the public that the Parish Council had a meeting planned with the landowners in early October.  Cllr Atkins read his report regarding the historical use of this land (see attached).  Cllr Acca explained that he had concerns regarding the land being churned up by horses.

RESOLVED to have a site meeting with land owner.  The Clerk to look for ownership of footpaths and bring them to the October meeting.  

76
Planning decisions
02/07/18

18/0946/FUL - 18/0946/FUL | Construction of front porch and two storey side and rear extensions at The Hollies Greenhill: WITHDRAWN
18/1168/FUL - Construction of first floor to existing garage and two storey garage extension at Marleycombe: AWAITING DECISION
18/1171/LBC - Remove 1 no. door and 1 no. window on ground floor rear elevation and replace with bi-fold doors at 3 The Old Bakery: APPROVAL WITH CONDITIONS
18/1333/FUL - Revised scheme to 17/2118/FUL (Alterations and extensions to roof to allow for loft conversion, including dormer window and roof lights to side elevations) including retention of increase in height of pitched roof, additional roof lights and use of cladding at 7 Highcliffe Close: AWAITING DECISION
30/07/18

18/1332/LBC – Retention of 2 no. skylights on side (east) elevation at Farleys: APPROVED
18/1474/FUL - Change of use from workshop and garage to single dwelling (re-submission of application 17/1168/FUL) at Land Adj to Heathfield: AWAITING DECISION
18/1490/FUL - Construction of dormer window with balcony at Cross Cottage: REFUSED
18/1423/FUL - Conversion of existing barn to provide one dwelling with associated amenity space and parking (revised scheme to provide accommodation in the roof) at Atlantis: APPROVED
18/1529/FUL - Erection of a 10m high lighting column for use by the Devon Air Ambulance as a night landing site at Candy’s Field: APPROVED
These were noted. Cllr Dimond drew attention to the following
The approval of the planning applications for Lympstone Pre-school’s nature garden and the erection of a 10m high lighting column for use by the Devon Air Ambulance as a night landing site at Candy’s Field She also pointed out that the replacement dwelling for Blue Haze had been approved but that the proposal for parking and access in the field had been withdrawn.
77
Chairman’s report

The Chairman congratulated everyone who organised and took part in the Furry Dance this year.  It had been another joyful village event.  She also congratulated the Garden Club on a successful and talented flower show this year.  The Chairman also encouraged people to go along and support the Pre-school fundraising event organised later this month; an open air cinema viewing of ‘The Greatest Showman’ being held in Candy’s Field.

78
County Councillors reports

No County Councillors were available to speak.

79
District Councillors reports

District Councillor Ingham explained that East Devon Strategic Planning Committee had not met for a long time.  Nothing is apparently taking place but Cllr Ingham is concerned he is being drip fed information but cannot prove it true as yet.  He has been led to believe that 100,000 houses have been proposed around the outskirts of Exeter and the land there is owned by three families. He will be attending a Strategic Planning Committee meeting tomorrow to hopefully confirm facts.  

A Member of the Public wanted to know who received the rates from Cranbrook.  Cllr Ingham replied East Devon.

District Cllr Longhurst explained that the officers at EDDC are working very hard on reducing carbon omissions.  The feedback from members of EDDC was that they did not know any more than anyone else.  He believed the drip fed information is coming from disgruntled members.  He added that it is imperative that Lympstone Parish Council’s Neighbourhood Plan is reviewed and updated.  Cllr Longhurst supported Cllr Ingham.    

80
Temporary Car Park

The Chairman read correspondence from Mrs Day regarding the temporary car park.  

Cllr Longhurst has told EDDC that this temporary car park is not necessary or needed.  No further argument is required and it should be returned to its original state as a field. 

A member of the public expressed concerns of people parking in Underhill Crescent which made the access in and out of residents properties difficult.  She reported a case of a campervan that had been left parked on the Crescent for three weeks.  

Cllr Atkins expressed his view that the main car park is full the majority of the time and he believed another temporary car park will be necessary somewhere in the village.  

Cllr Dimond explained that  EDDC  were reviewing charges for their public car parks.  For Lympstone this suggested charging 24/7 and she felt that there should be no charge between 6.00pm and 8,00am. 

Resolved. The clerk to write to EDDC expressing this view and to say that the Council could still be interested in taking over the car park if provided with information from EDDC on running costs.

81
Review of charges of burials – Report attached
Cllr Atkins reported on compared costs with other local Parish burial costs and believed that our charges were much lower than others and should be increased.  

Cllr Atkins proposed that we adopt charges equivalent to the Parish of Newton Poppleford. 

Unanimous

RESOLVED that the Clerk increase current charges.

82
Multi Use Games Area 

Cllr Atkins reported that the stone and ground work is due for completion this week.  The tarmac will be completed next week.

83
Candy’s Field: 18/03648/GNDGBY - Dog fouling and dogs off lead complaints
In addition to EDDC the Chairman explained that she has received another complaint and believed Candy’s Field should become a dog free area.  

A Member of the Public suggested that perhaps the local Primary School could send home a letter to remind families that dogs should be kept on leads and clear up after them. Another member of the public believed that extra policing is necessary to tackle the problem.  A member of the public explained that now LFC is using the field many more parents will be around and also able to challenge irresponsible dog owners.  

Cllr Atkins suggested new signage was needed.

RESOLVED that clerk contact the school about sending home a letter to all parents.  The clerk to contact EDDC to ask for further advice on what can be done.  Also discuss the need for dog poo bins for the Mill and Courtlands Lane.  

All Cllrs were asked to consider wording of new signs for Candy’s Field. 

84
Village Hall Bin Store

Cllr Acca challenged the price of Kennford Tarmac bin store base.  He also suggested that the bin store had a back added.  

RESOLVED Cllr Atkins will ring Kennford Tarmac and challenge the cost of bin store base.  

The Clerk to speak to EDDC to find out what they would charge to empty the mixed waste black bin.

85
Zurich insurance renewal 

RESOLVED that the Clerk send out updated documents and all Cllrs to review any changes or amendments at next meeting.

86
Finance  

RESOLVED: that the following payments be approved:

PAYMENTS- July and August 2018

	02/07/18
	2541
	Optima Graphics - Herald printing
	£388.00

	02/07/18
	2542
	Gulliford Joint Committee -contribution maintenance
	£200.00

	02/07/18
	2543
	P Bricknell - moving goalpost
	£25.00

	02/07/18
	2544
	D.G.Atkins - Pre school plan application fee
	£231.00

	02/07/18
	2545
	Vine Orchard - Candys Field leese
	£277.00

	02/07/18
	2546
	A. Western
	£550.00

	02/07/18
	2547
	Mrs D Letcher - replacement flowers
	£11.90

	02/07/18
	2548
	Mrs C Edworthy - Wages June 2018
	£234.90

	02/07/18
	2549
	Miss L Tyrrell salary & expenses May 2018
	£525.84

	02/07/18
	2550
	A J Le Riche salary &  expenses May 2018
	£902.61

	02/07/18
	1
	HMRC  Tax and NI June 2018
	£338.29

	02/07/18
	2
	The Constortium - Play equip pre school 
	£368.99

	02/07/18
	3
	PVM supplies
	£115.80

	02/07/18
	4
	CANCELLED
	£0.00

	02/07/18
	5
	Sarah Davie - LFRG 
	£35.70

	02/07/18
	6
	CANCELLED
	£0.00

	04/07/18
	DD
	EDF - electricity for lights in toilets 
	£16.00

	09/07/18
	7
	Village Hall - Water
	£157.00

	09/07/18
	8
	Bespoke Web Design - events plug-in
	£160.00

	09/07/18
	9
	Matthew Harrison - Harrison's Electrical Contractors
	£20.00

	13/07/18
	10
	Exmouth Community Transport - Ring and Ride
	£277.02

	13/07/18
	11
	A. Western
	£450.00

	16/07/18
	DD
	EDF - electricity for lights in Candy's Field 
	£46.66

	16/07/18
	DD
	EDF - Youth Club electricity 
	£32.00

	16/07/18
	DD
	EDF - Youth Club gas 
	£68.00

	27/07/18
	DD
	Plusnet - YC Broadband
	£12.00

	30/07/18
	12
	Mark Norton - YC
	£177.50

	30/07/18
	13
	CANCELLED
	£0.00

	30/07/18
	14
	Mrs C Edworthy - Wages July 2018
	£242.73

	30/07/18
	15
	A J Le Riche salary &  expenses May 2018
	£262.68

	30/07/18
	16
	Miss L Tyrrell salary & expenses May 2018
	£564.41

	30/07/18
	17
	HMRC  Tax and NI July 2018
	£176.60

	30/07/18
	18
	A Western 
	£325.00

	30/07/18
	19
	H. Dimond - OS Maps
	£16.82

	06/08/18
	DD
	EDF - electricity for lights in toilets REF: 671024465401
	£16.00

	15/08/18
	DD
	EDF - Youth Club electricity 
	£32.00

	15/08/18
	DD
	EDF - electricity for lights in Candy's Field 
	£47.73

	15/08/18
	DD
	EDF - Youth Club gas 
	£68.00

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total 
	£7,373.18


	FINANCIAL SUMMARY September2018


	

	Current Account
	

	Opening balance at 1st April 2018 
	£54,003.14

	Receipts 
	
	£28,210.13

	Total receipts
	£82,213.27

	Transfer from dep ac
	

	Total paid in to current ac
	£82,213.27

	
	
	

	less, Payments 
	£17,419.82

	Net balance
	£64,793.45

	
	
	

	Unpresented cheques
	£30.00

	Receipts not on statement
	£0.00

	
	
	

	
	Balance at Bank 
	£64,823.45

	
	
	

	Deposit Account
	

	Balance at 1st April 2018
	£161.65

	Interest to 1st June 2018
	£0.02

	Transfer to current ac
	£0.00

	
	
	

	
	Total
	£161.67


Lympstone Parish Council - BUDGET MONITORING September 2018

	Budget Monitoring 2018 - 19
	
	
	

	Payments
	
	
	

	Code
	Item
	Budget
	Spent
	Balance

	10
	VAT
	0.00
	263.88
	-263.88

	100
	S137 *
	1,000.00
	565.97
	434.03

	101
	Other Grants
	1,600.00
	0.00
	1,600.00

	201
	Clerk's Salary
	10,000.00
	3,260.35
	6,739.65

	203
	Office expenses
	1,200.00
	505.69
	694.31

	208
	Village Hall Hire
	400.00
	0.00
	400.00

	209
	Miscellaneous
	500.00
	0.00
	500.00

	301
	Chairman's Allowance
	150.00
	0.00
	150.00

	302
	Subs
	525.00
	437.74
	87.26

	307
	Courses, Travel etc
	250.00
	65.00
	185.00

	308
	Insurance, Audit, Elections
	2,000.00
	100.00
	1,900.00

	313
	Miscellaneous inc Beacon bonfire
	50.00
	166.60
	-116.60

	400
	Herald Printing
	4,000.00
	1,190.00
	2,810.00

	602
	Grass Cut 2*
	4,000.00
	0.00
	4,000.00

	605
	Other Maintenance
	500.00
	1,102.00
	-602.00

	608
	General tree work inc Candys Field
	300.00
	0.00
	300.00

	612
	Bin emptying
	225.00
	350.00
	-125.00

	616
	Benches etc inc Handyman
	3,500.00
	0.00
	3,500.00

	618
	Notice Boards - Maintenance
	100.00
	0.00
	100.00

	633
	Play Equipment Mtce
	1,000.00
	91.00
	909.00

	640
	Lighting in Candy's field
	450.00
	135.36
	314.64

	701
	Wages
	2,700.00
	710.13
	1,989.87

	702
	Consumables, rates, elec
	250.00
	0.00
	250.00

	703
	Rates, Utlities
	500.00
	72.58
	427.42

	706
	Repairs including decoration
	1,000.00
	0.00
	1,000.00

	800
	Burial Ground
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	1101
	Youth Club Building Maintenance
	1,000.00
	679.58
	320.42

	1102
	Gas Elec
	1,000.00
	324.04
	675.96

	1300
	Website etc
	250.00
	14.72
	235.28

	1400
	Adverse weather
	200.00
	0.00
	200.00

	1500
	Gully cleaning and jetting
	2,000.00
	0.00
	2,000.00

	2100
	Parishes Together
	1,722.00
	0.00
	1,722.00

	2300
	NP Projects
	3,000.00
	0.00
	3,000.00

	2400
	Cont to repairs to VH Car Park
	3,000.00
	0.00
	3,000.00

	2500
	DCC Funding
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	2600
	YC Recharge
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total
	48,372.00
	9,770.76
	38,601.24

	
	Add VAT
	
	263.88
	

	
	Total
	
	10,034.64
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Annual Accounts 2018 - 19  Receipts to current account
	

	
	
	
	

	Date
	No
	Details
	Amount

	03/04/2018
	bacs
	EDDC - Precept
	23,282.00

	03/04/2018
	bacs
	EDDC Support grant
	228.00

	16/04/2018
	500388
	Returned excess payment (AJL)
	395.89

	16/04/2018
	500388
	Western Power wayleaves
	7.54

	24/04/2018
	FPI
	Evernden
	36.00

	29/04/2018
	FPI
	S Cocks
	10.80

	01/05/2018
	FPI
	Age Concern
	45.00

	08/05/2018
	500389
	Lympstone @ Play
	480.00

	11/05/2018
	FPI
	Orchard Memorials re Tyrrell
	136.00

	29/05/2018
	FPI
	Orchard Memorials re Litton
	27.00

	31/05/2018
	DC
	EDDC Parishes Together funding
	1,475.00

	20/06/2018
	FPI
	Orchard Memorials re Johnston
	112.00

	11/07/2018
	500390
	Returned excess payment (AJL)
	74.99

	11/07/2018
	500390
	Lympstone @ Play
	177.31

	16/07/2018
	BACS
	EDDC - PTF DRAINAGE161
	1,722.60


87
Clerk’s Action List 
The Council received and noted the Clerk’s action list.

The Clerk also reported on the Exe Estuary Management Partnership – Parishes Together Fund 2018.  It had been agreed between Exmouth Town Clerk and EEMP to spend the funding on new leaflets and information boards along the Exe Estuary.  Lympstone Parish Council’s support was needed to secure this funding received by Exmouth.  Unanimous.  

RESOLVED that we support the scheme.  Clerk to feedback to EEMP and request a code of conduct regarding cyclist using the Trail; to be mindful of other pedestrians and road users.  
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Reports of Lead Councillors. 

Emergency Planning – Cllr Dimond

Estates - Cllr Atkins. 

Facilities - Cllr Acca 

Cllr Acca reported that Candy’s Field gate is consistently left open.  A new lock with numerous keys should be purchased to stop this.

Links with CTC-RM – Cllr Mrs Rogers. 

Lympstone Herald – Cllr Hilton

Cllr Hilton was pleased to report that Mr Steve Morgan is involved with the collection of money for advertising in the Lympstone Herald. 

NP Projects Group – Cllr Mrs Clark

The Chairman explained that she is still working with Mrs Lyons for Armistice Day celebrations.  She will bring a proposed plan for the day at the next meeting. 

Planning – Cllr Dimond 

Transport and parking – Vacant

The Chairman expressed her disappointment regarding new car park charges.  She explained that Budleigh Salterton have put a big resistance to new charges and felt we should do the same.  

Cllr Dimond explained that the new car park charges will be enforced from Wednesday.  Our car park will be designated as a coastal long stay car park but the Parish Council wanted it designated as an inland long term car park.

RESOLVED imminently the Clerk to send an email to EDDC to change the car park category to ‘Inland Long Stay car park ‘; currently it is restrictive and unreasonable.  In addition, explain that the refusal for not taking on the car park is not because the Parish Council are not interested but to date have not received any figures to understand if it runs at a profit or loss.

Village Hall – Cllr Atkins 

Website – Cllr Young 

Youth Club – Vacant: Cllr Young provided a written report regarding the desperate need for trestle tables in the Youth Club.  The Chairman proposed that the Parish Council buys six new tables for the Youth Club.  Unanimous. 

RESOLVED that the Clerk to buy six new tables for the Youth Club.

Meeting closed at    21.30
Chairman:






Date:
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Update on Flood Risk Management in Lympstone 

By: Lympstone Flood Resilience Group, 31st August 2018

(1)  Summary of progress in July & August 2018

Hydraulic modelling

· Maintained contact with the EA – The consultants (JBA) have been reviewing other relevant models and data to determine the best approach for Lympstone. Survey work is now scheduled for September/October and the baseline model is due to be available in February. This means the work programme is delayed by 2 to 3 months. 
Upper catchment study

· Met with Yog Watkins of Westcountry Rivers Trust to review progress – He has nearly completed Phase 1 of the study which is a strategic review of the catchment, including discussions with landowners and tenants, and is currently drafting a report. We are on target to submit the first claim to EDDC (for the Parishes Together Fund 2017) by 30 September, and are planning to meet Lucy Tyrell in early September to discuss and confirm the claim process.
Review of existing flood defences

· Met with the EA to discuss the asset register and potential improvements to existing defences (and held follow-up meeting and discussions) – Potential work is listed below. We are working closely with the EA in the planning of these possible projects, particularly the first two which are design and build projects budgeted for this financial year. We are discussing ways to minimise the impact during construction, and will keep the LPC and residents informed. 
· Modifying the screen by Chapel Road to improve flood protection.

· Replacing the wall in the car park behind the toilets and pumping station (currently in poor condition) to keep high Brook volumes on the flood plain and out of the lower village.

· Developing a contingency plan for tidal defence failures (with a possible exercise to test the plan).

Flood preparedness & response

· Investigated potential equipment to improve monitoring of the Brook – In the short-term, we are considering simple height sticks to enable flood wardens to record water levels during flood events (to be discussed with flood wardens and riparian owners).
· Planned further flood warden training – To include basic first aid training and training in visual monitoring of flood conditions (the latter to be delivered by the EA).  
Drainage & development issues

· Met with Alison Tregale, SWW Developer Manager, on 24 August – We discussed the drainage strategies for KD Homes’ Strawberry Hill and Longmeadow Road developments, and secured her support for the meeting scheduled for September (see below). 
· Confirmed meeting with EDDC, SWW, EA & DCC to discuss experience of recent developments (from all viewpoints) and explore strategic opportunities for improvement – The meeting will be led by LFRG, and participants will include Ed Freeman (EDDC Service Lead – Planning), Alison Tregale (SWW Developer Manager), Richard Behan (SWW Flood Risk Manager), Robert Waddle (SWW Resolution Manager), Tom Dauben (EA Partnership & Strategic Overview Flood Risk Manager), and Martin Hutchings (DCC Flood Risk Manager). 
· Submitted proposal to DCC for a survey of flood hotspots in Lower Lympstone around Chapel Road – This has been approved, a contractor appointed (On Spot), and Martin Hutchings has confirmed that DCC will fund the work directly. Work is due to be completed in the early Autumn.

(2)  Action planned for next month (September 2018)
· Assist in identifying alternative drainage routes for the Strawberry Hill development (i.e. routes discharging to the Exe Estuary) and confirm long-term drainage strategy with SWW.

· Hold meeting on planning & development issues in September.

· Confirm and monitor progress of the hydraulic modelling study.

· Complete Phase 1 of the upper catchment study (and submit claim to EDDC), and confirm plan for Phase 2. 

· Work closely with the EA on plans for the potential screen and car park wall improvement projects, and confirm proposed arrangements with LPC.

· Continue to work with the EA on other potential improvements (e.g., contingency planning for tidal flood defences, and possible participation in a fluvial warning system project).

· Organise next Project Steering Group meeting (likely to be December 2018).

· Work with DCC and its contractor (On Spot) on investigation of flood hotspots in Lower Lympstone (around Chapel Road).

· Finalise plans for flood warden training, and for monitoring equipment. 
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Planning Applications:
A site meeting was arranged for 08/09/18 for the following:

18/1719/FUL – Construction of new dwelling and new vehicular access at Ivy Cottage, Underhill.


The Parish Council held a site meeting  with the applicants, agent and interested neighbours to consider this application and view the proposal from neighbouring properties.  

The Council has no objections in principle to the construction of a single dwelling 

The development of the site will affect the setting of the conservation area and therefore needs to be very carefully considered.

The following are points of concern

· The access proposed is  to a stretch of road which has no footways and is used by a large number of walkers and cyclists as part of the Exe Estuary Trail. These include fast cyclists as well as a number of family groups .  It is on a hill with bends at each end which restrict visibility from the proposed access point.  If a new access is to be allowed the Council would like to be re-assured that the potential hazards have been fully assessed and that the proposed access is in the safest position .  Any walls to a splay should utilise stone from the demolished wall. Consideration could also be given to the introduction of a dedicated marked path for walkers and cyclists adjacent to the boundary wall.  

· The exact finished floor levels need to be confirmed as these were not clear at the site meeting. The dwelling could be further dug into the site to reduce its impact 

· The dwelling as sited is close to the boundary with Underhill House whose garden is set below the present ground level of the site . It is felt that there would be benefit in siting it further from this boundary to reduce over shadowing of the garden and possible damage to the boundary wall. 

· The roof has a very steep pitch and it is suggested that  the pitch could be reduced to match that of the cottages to the north. 

· In the light of recent experience in the village the means of disposal of foul sewage and surface water needs to be agreed before any permission is granted . It is stated  that surface water will be disposed of to soakaways but no percolation tests have been undertaken to confirm that this is possible.

18/1766/FUL – General purpose farm building on Land at Meeting Lane, Exmouth Rd.  

This site is on the edge of Lympstone and the Parish Council  would therefore like the following points to be considered.

The proposal would seem to be in conflict with the provisions of Policy D7 of the Local Plan

It is a large building for a 22 acre holding and a genuine agricultural need for a building of this size needs to be established.

The design and access statement refers to a general purpose livestock building and the exact proposed use needs to be confirmed.

It is not closely related to existing buildings, which are all sited at Gulliford Farm.  There would appear to be no reason why the building cannot be sited close to these buildings particularly as there is a new access from Nutwell Road
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Footpath Reviews
03/09/19 - Bridleway Creation at Mill

Chairman members,

I beg to make a statement on the matter of the creation of a bridleway based on Mill Field to connect between Stone Lane and Longbrook Lane.

Modern history of said area:-

1) In the 1940s and 1950s there was only a footpath from the waterfall to the Mill across the field to the kissing gate into Wares Meadow from a style/gate at the waterfall.

2) At the time of the major floods (1960ish) Major Goddard decided to open up the pathway to the waterfall/Mill pond, to enable and access for his car.

3) Eventually a FP diversion was agreed, it then appears, horse riders, cyclists etc decided that this allowed them the opportunity to ride up through this track way.  This appears to have been unchallenged by the landowners.

4) It is worth pointing out that the bed of the brook is the county road.  The Wares used it to traverse to Sowden to fields in their ownership.  I rode the carthorse and tractor and trailers up the said waterway and walked cows up and down it.

5) My daughter rode her horses up the field without challenge, nor did she or others seek permission to so traverse the field and nobody required the style or gate to be replaced!  Had I been aware that my daughter was using that private land, I would have reprimanded her and banned her from so using the footpath.

Chairman, I there declare a personal interest and take no part in the debate because I have a predetermined view under the code of conduct applicable to all Councillors.

Signed

D.G. Atkins

Cllr LPC
6  Candy’s Field – Lympstone Football Club

Correspondence from Mr Pope:

I can confirm the discussions with parish councillors were as follows:

Parish councillors voted in favour of allowing the pitches to be marked out at the far end of the Candy's Field.

The pitches would be an asset to the village and would also have used by the school and youth club as well as the football club.

Councillors were satisfied that the pitches would not impede the air ambulance landing zone.

We discussed parking on a Saturday mornings and we will monitor the situation. There is no clash with the tennis club on Saturday mornings and if there is an event eg a wedding then we can warn visiting teams who are attending to park elsewhere. Players often share transport anyway which reduces the number of cars.

There were discussions about the club membership and whether the players are village based. We have 130 players and there are a mix of players from the village and the local area. The free summer football camps that we have operated over the last 2 summers have been highly successful in attracting village children to join the club. Playing at the village centre will also encourage village participation.

Councillors had a preference for permanent standing goals to be used on the pitches and for the old existing goal posts to be removed.

Councillor David Atkins, has plans to plant trees along the far side of the Candy's Field and requested that space be left for them.

Lympstone Football Club are very grateful for the Parish Councils decision and have marked out two pitches. We have ordered  a set of permanent goals which have cost over £1000. For the time being we will use a second set of moveable goals until we have sufficient funds for a second set of goals.

We will need to bore holes for the new posts and therefore we'd be grateful if the Parish Council could confirm that the current position of the pitches is acceptable to the council.

Kind regards

Steve Pope

Youth Secretary

Lympstone Football Club

Cllr Atkins report RE Lympstone Football Club and Candy’s Field:

Junior Football Provision – Candy’s Field
As members will recall the Parish Council met Officers in the field, to agree their request to use the area where the metal goals are in place (North of Field).

It was established that the Football Club would wish to use the said area for two junior pitches of a smaller square footage than is required for older participants.  It was agreed that the two pitches would operate North/South within the same marked out area of the Old East/West set up.  It was further agreed that new goals would be purchased by the club in the form of posts set in the ground at least 12’ from the hedge on the North side, to the South markings.  The nets thereof would be taken away on after each use.  They would also keep the grass cut and provide the white lining necessary.

On visiting the field on Wednesday and Thursday evenings last week, it was clearly evident the area was being used by much older children and also using two other areas of the field.  On Saturday I was on the MUGA site preparing for the completion of the hard bore, when I was aware of the following disregard of the agreed working arrangement, previously agreed with the PC members.  To my surprise the old layout was white lined East/West.  There were UPVC goals stored between the Youth Club Hut and Pre-school building, I am concerned that this is not the agreement to store in that position due to the fire risk alongside the property between the two buildings as stipulated by the DCC.

The seniors were in fact playing East/West of the old system and South/North on the area of the field parallel to the MUGA and this was not agreed.
The PC considers this is against the principle intended; the field cannot accommodate this type of over use and must cease.  We would wish to meet yet again with George Webster who it appears has not been informed of the agreed procedure or has ignored it.

The goals must be removed and either the original concept accepted or the situation needs further clarification.  

Your cooperation is urgently required.

8) Planning decisions – (03/09/18)

18/1333/FUL – Amended plans for consultation.  Revised scheme to 17/2118/FUL (Alterations and extensions to roof to allow for loft conversion, including dormer window and roof lights to side elevations) including retention of increase in height of pitched roof, additional roof lights and use of cladding at 7 Highcliffe Close Lympstone.
 

This amendment simply corrects the drawings to reflect what has actually been built, so no objection as before.

 

18/1828/TCA – T1, Copper Beech: Reduce by 4m in height and 1-2m spread to retain tree at 12m in height with a radial spread of 4m at 11 Bakers Cottages Longmeadow Road.

This tree is not in the conservation area but there are no objections to the proposal.  

Despite repeated requests the extension to the conservation area proposed some 5 years ago has never been confirmed. However it still shows in your mapping system  as a designated conservation area. This should be corrected to avoid unnecessary applications such as this.

 

18/1945/FUL – Construction of single storey side extension and first floor extension to garage including front and rear dormer windows at 6 Strawberry Hill Lympstone.   

No objections
12  Neighbourhood Planning Review
‘Neighbourhood planning gives communities the power to develop a shared vision for their area. Neighbourhood plans can shape, direct and help to deliver sustainable development, by influencing local planning decisions as part of the statutory development plan’

(Paragraph 29 ,National Planning Policy Framework)

The referendum question was: ‘Do you want EDDC to use the Neighbourhood Plan to help decide planning applications in the neighbourhood area’

This review is only concerned with the Policies in the Neighbourhood Plan (NP) 

The NP was ‘made’ on April 15 2015 and this report considers how the policies have influenced the determination of planning applications since that date.  There have been a total of 107 applications of different sorts since April 2015 , the majority for extensions or alterations to dwellings.
This report assesses how effective each policy of the NP has been.

Policy 1 Housing Allocations: 17 dwellings have been built at Jackson Meadow , 15 are nearing completion at Strawberry Hill and an application for 10 dwellings on the Nursery Site is imminent.  (The allocation for the Nursery site was 6 dwellings).  While this broadly accords with the policy it is of concern that the allocations were intended for a period until 2026 and are likely to be used by 2020.  In addition to this 5 new dwellings have been approved on windfall sites within the built up area boundary.  A further 2,  given permission prior to 2015, are  under construction. There are 2 outstanding consents granted prior to 2015. 2 new dwellings are being created by converting agricultural buildings. Including the potential permission for the Nursery site this gives a total of 53 dwellings.

Policy 2 Development in the countryside:  There have been no approvals for isolated homes in the countryside other than for replacement dwellings and the conversion of agricultural buildings originally allowed as permitted development. 

Policy 3 Green Wedge and Coastal Preservation Area:  There have been no approvals for new dwellings in the Green Wedge or Coastal Preservation Area other than those outlined above. However an application for the conversion of the garage/workshop to a dwelling on land adjacent to Heathfield , if allowed, following the appeal decision would be a breach of this policy.

Policy 4  Housing Need:  This has been a complete failure. No affordable housing, 2 or 3 bedroomed family homes or single storey homes for the elderly have been approved. Instead a further 5 large £1million + have been approved as well as the replacement of several smaller dwellings with larger houses. 

Policy 5:  There have been no approvals for more than 10 houses.

Policy 6  Housing density:  This has only partially been followed.  The new properties in the Rectory Garden and the Old Garden are broadly in accord with the grain/density /pattern of the surrounding development . The development off Longmeadow Road is totally at odds with this policy.

Policy 7 Design:  There has been little reference in any application to the guidance in the Village Design Guide.  Few people in the village would agree that the new dwellings that have been approved are of ‘imaginative new design sympathetic to the traditional buildings of Lympstone’ There has been a continued move away from the use of traditional materials with the use of timber cladding, zinc roofing,  PVCu  and powder coated aluminium windows both for new dwellings and extensions and alterations.  The 5 new dwellings approved all have flat roofs rather than pitched roofs and there have been some extensions involving prominent flat roofs.  Although a couple of applications have incorporated small pitched roof dormers a far greater number of large flat roofed dormers have been approved, even within the Conservation Area.

Policy 8 Sustainability:  The applications for new dwellings have all mentioned this but it is not known if it has been implemented.

Policy 9 Business Premises:  There have been no proposals for the change of use from residential to business use

Policy 10 Retail:  There has been no further loss of business premises although the Café opposite the Swan has remained closed and there is a current application for a change of use to residential.

Policy 11 Parking standards:  These have been met.

Policy 12 Energy consumption:  There has been no obvious consideration or account being taken of building orientation in the design of new development

Policy 13 Renewable energy:  There have been no proposals for solar arrays or wind turbines.

Policy 14 Flood risk:  Both the developments on Longmeadow Road and Strawberry Hill have been of major concern with regarding to flooding.  The disposal of surface water from both developments is still unresolved. A development protocol has been drawn up by the Flood Resilience Group and is being discussed with DCC,EDDC, EA and SWW.

Policy 15 Open Space:  All the identified publicly owned open spaces have been retained

Policy 16:  Heathfield Allotments are flourishing

Policy 17 Nursery Site:  Proposals for this site are currently being developed in consultation with the public. A development brief for the site was commissioned by the Parish Council but not adopted.

Conclusions
The NP policies have been largely upheld, although a number have not been tested in any way. However the key policies regarding the type of development that the community wished to see and the design policies have been  virtually ignored. The treatment of flood risk in planning decisions remains a major concern.
14
Refuge Collection
Youth Club – to discuss the cost and location of mixed waste collection.

Burial Ground – to discuss the cost and location of mixed waste collection.
	Bin Size
	Total cost per bin
 VAT included

	180 litre
	£207.00

	240 litre
	£290.00

	660 litre
	£617.00

	1100 litre
	£944.00

	Recycling box
	Free (Max 3 containers)

	Recycling Bag
	Free (Max 3 containers)

	Food caddy
	Free (Max 3 containers)
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Candy’s Field: 18/03648/GNDGBY - Dog fouling and dogs off lead complaints
	


(To Richard Martin at EDDC)

 
I have received an email response from Lympstone Parish Council re Candy’s Field (dog fouling and irresponsible dog ownership).  The parish council have been proactive recently and historically, providing information to the local primary school to pass on to parents and also written in their local newsletter re dog fouling and irresponsible dog ownership…

…Question: How successful have you found the trail camera to be that was trialled in Broadclyst, re the anti-social behaviour regarding littering, was the kit useful and has it stopped the anti-social behaviour?...

 …if it would be possible to use the trail camera for elsewhere, such as Candy’s Field…maybe the camera could be installed in a discrete place and posters put up to notify the public that cctv is in operation?  I am only thinking that it could be used for a short period of time to see how effective it is and then Lympstone Parish Council could purchase their own kit.

  

Karen Arnett

Technical Officer, East Devon District Council

16
Additional dog poo bins RE The Mill and Courtlands Lane.

The annual cost for emptying would be £140.00 + vat, for this bin to be emptied twice per week.
…

With regard to the costs of supplying and fixing a dog bin

Supply 1x Dog Bin                                            £65.94                                                              £65.94
Maintenance technician's time (inc travel)        £35.00 per hour 2.5 hours approx                   £87.50
Materials: Post, fixing etc                                  £25.00                                                             £25.00
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  £178.44  plus VAT

I would need to speak to someone and carry out as site visit in order to discuss the exact location of the bin and ensure we are able to place it where you wish.
Let me know if you wish to proceed.

Many thanks
Richard Martin
EDDC Officer 
 
17  Footpaths

I have today completed my walk of the footpaths.  Generally they are in good order, though I clipped hundreds of brambles and when the rain finally comes, the brambles will go mad.

Things to note: 

The stiles on the East Devon Way could do with a big cut back - the vegetation makes them quite narrow.  I note also that the four stiles in the Lympstone part of the ED Way are unusually high and really call for quite a bit of agility.  In terms of accessibility, they could be modified.  There are no animals in any of the fields so they are not really necessary at all.

Secondly re footpath 21 (by St Peter's School).  When I was last on the path it had been very wet and there was literally a pond right across the path. People had taken a route round it in another field.  Today that route is blocked.  There is no pond but while it is dry, the pond needs to be filled in in order to enable constant access.

Report by Jenny Moon

Footpath Warden 15/07/18

LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

 Clerk to the Council: Miss L Tyrrell,

                                                                                       c/o Minnows,

Longmeadow Road,

Lympstone

Devon EX8 5LF

Tel: 07890717081

                                                 Email: lympstonepc@gmail.com                                                                                               www.lympstone.org    

Dear Owner/Occupier

Overhanging trees and shrubs

In association with Devon County Council, Lympstone Parish Council is working to keep our villages safe and tidy.  I would like to draw to your attention to the overgrown vegetation on you property adjacent to the road or path outside.

It is the owner’s/occupier’s responsibility to ensure that the trees/hedges on the land they own or occupy do not overhang the highway and to prevent or remove any cause of danger, obstructions (including obstruction of a sign or light from a public lamp) or interference to users of the highway, which includes footpaths.  When undertaking this work, please make allowance for re-growth so that the problem does not reoccur within a few weeks and ensure that all cuttings are cleared away.

I should therefore be grateful if you would arrange for pruning or trimming to be carried out.  If you are unable to do this, we can arrange to have it done on your behalf, for a reasonable fee which will need to be paid in advance.

It can sometimes be difficult to judge the ownership of property and so if you are not the owner of the vegetation identified, please accept our apologies and let me know who it does not belong to.  Please feel free to contact me on the number above should you require any further information.

Yours faithfully,

Lucy Tyrrell                                                                                                                Clerk to the Parish Council
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Parish Council – Replacement laptop.

Specification:

The replacement laptop must be capable of using the Windows 10 operating system.

It will need to be capable of running MS Office 365 – the full suite.

Minimum RAM 4 GB 

Minimum Storage 1 TB 

Minimum screen size 15.6 in. 

Screen Resolution 1920 x 1080

Have integral WiFi- and Bluetooth 

At least 4 USB sockets and 

1 X HDMI 

And not be too heavy i.e. <2.5kg 

The following laptops meet these requirements: from PC World {nothing available from John Lewis]

ACER Aspire 6 15.6" Intel® Core™ i7 Laptop - 1 TB HDD, Black 

Product code: 242657 Advantage of superior i7 chip-set. Currently on offer at £599 [was £699.99]

DELL Inspiron 15 5000 15.6" Intel® Core™ i5 Laptop - 2 TB HDD, Black 

Product code: 243568 Advantage 8GB RAM and 2 TB storage Offered at £599 [was £749.99] 

ACER Nitro 5 15.6" Intel® Core™ i5 GTX 1050 Gaming Laptop - 1 TB HDD 

Product code: 243404 Disadvantage 2.7Kg Offered at £649.99 [was £749.99] 

HP Pavilion Power 15-cb060sa 15.6" Laptop – Black 

Advantage 8GB RAM and 11 hrs battery life. Offered at £649.00 [was £699.00] 

21   Lympstone Parish Council - Finance reports: 1st October 2018 
PAYMENTS (as of 01/10/18): 


	03/09/18
	20
	Optima Graphics - Herald printing
	£414.00

	03/09/18
	21
	South West Water Business REF: 2151970901
	£112.53

	03/09/18
	22
	Zurich Municipal Insurance 
	£1,514.38

	03/09/18
	23
	Express fire and Security
	£237.60

	03/09/18
	24
	Lympstone Fishery and harbour Association
	£280.00

	03/09/18
	25
	Online Playgrounds
	£424.80

	03/09/18
	26
	Coastal Fencing - Re-Bin store
	£1,240.00

	03/09/18
	27
	Andy Western 
	£450.00

	03/09/18
	28
	Mrs C Edworthy - Wages August 2018
	£242.73

	03/09/18
	29
	Miss L Tyrrell salary & expenses August 2018
	£546.77

	03/09/18
	30
	HMRC Tax and NI August 2018
	£116.00

	03/09/18
	31
	Kennford Tarmacadam Lt - VH Car park
	£13,200.60

	17/09/18
	DD
	EDF - electricity for lights in Candy's Field REF: 9208111111
	£47.73

	
	DD
	EDF - electricity for lights in toilets REF: 671024465401
	£16.00

	
	DD
	EDF - Youth Club electricity REF: 671079829135
	£32.00

	
	DD
	EDF - Youth Club gas REF: 671079829166
	£68.00

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total 
	18,943.14




	FINANCIAL SUMMARY:
	

	Current Account (as of 01/10/18)

	

	Financial Summary
	

	Current Account
	

	Opening balance at 1st April 2018 
	£54,003.14

	Receipts 
	
	£28,525.03

	Total receipts
	£82,528.17

	Transfer from dep ac
	

	Total paid in to current ac
	£82,528.17

	
	
	

	less, Payments 
	£40,595.39

	Net balance
	£41,932.78

	
	
	

	Unpresented cheques
	£30.00

	Receipts not on statement
	£0.00

	
	
	

	
	Balance at Bank 
	£41,962.78

	
	
	

	Deposit Account
	

	Balance at 1st April 2018
	£161.65

	Interest to 1st June 2018
	£0.02

	Transfer to current ac
	£0.00

	
	
	

	
	Total
	£161.67

	
	
	


Lympstone Parish Council - BUDGET MONITORING (as of 01/10/18):
	Budget Monitoring 2018 - 19
	
	
	

	Payments
	
	
	

	Code
	Item
	Budget
	Spent
	Balance

	10
	VAT
	0.00
	263.88
	-263.88

	100
	S137 *
	1,000.00
	565.97
	434.03

	101
	Other Grants
	1,600.00
	0.00
	1,600.00

	201
	Clerk's Salary
	10,000.00
	3,260.35
	6,739.65

	203
	Office expenses
	1,200.00
	505.69
	694.31

	208
	Village Hall Hire
	400.00
	0.00
	400.00

	209
	Miscellaneous
	500.00
	0.00
	500.00

	301
	Chairman's Allowance
	150.00
	0.00
	150.00

	302
	Subs
	525.00
	437.74
	87.26

	307
	Courses, Travel etc
	250.00
	65.00
	185.00

	308
	Insurance, Audit, Elections
	2,000.00
	100.00
	1,900.00

	313
	Miscellaneous inc Beacon bonfire
	50.00
	166.60
	-116.60

	400
	Herald Printing
	4,000.00
	1,190.00
	2,810.00

	602
	Grass Cut 2*
	4,000.00
	0.00
	4,000.00

	605
	Other Maintenance
	500.00
	1,102.00
	-602.00

	608
	General tree work inc Candys Field
	300.00
	0.00
	300.00

	612
	Bin emptying
	225.00
	350.00
	-125.00

	616
	Benches etc inc Handyman
	3,500.00
	0.00
	3,500.00

	618
	Notice Boards - Maintenance
	100.00
	0.00
	100.00

	633
	Play Equipment Mtce
	1,000.00
	91.00
	909.00

	640
	Lighting in Candy's field
	450.00
	135.36
	314.64

	701
	Wages
	2,700.00
	710.13
	1,989.87

	702
	Consumables, rates, elec
	250.00
	0.00
	250.00

	703
	Rates, Utlities
	500.00
	72.58
	427.42

	706
	Repairs including decoration
	1,000.00
	0.00
	1,000.00

	800
	Burial Ground
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	1101
	Youth Club Building Maintenance
	1,000.00
	679.58
	320.42

	1102
	Gas Elec
	1,000.00
	324.04
	675.96

	1300
	Website etc
	250.00
	14.72
	235.28

	1400
	Adverse weather
	200.00
	0.00
	200.00

	1500
	Gully cleaning and jetting
	2,000.00
	0.00
	2,000.00

	2100
	Parishes Together
	1,722.00
	0.00
	1,722.00

	2300
	NP Projects
	3,000.00
	0.00
	3,000.00

	2400
	Cont to repairs to VH Car Park
	3,000.00
	0.00
	3,000.00

	2500
	DCC Funding
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	2600
	YC Recharge
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total
	48,372.00
	9,770.76
	38,601.24

	
	Add VAT
	
	263.88
	

	
	Total
	
	10,034.64
	


Lympstone Parish Council – RECEIPTS (as of 01/10/18):
	Receipts - Budget Performance
	
	
	

	
	Budget
	Actual
	Balance

	Precept
	46,000.00
	23,282.00
	-22,718.00

	Council Tax support grant
	600.00
	228.00
	-372.00

	DCC re Candys Field
	400.00
	0.00
	-400.00

	Herald Adverts
	4,000.00
	406.70
	-3,593.30

	Burial fees
	1,000.00
	275.00
	-725.00

	Lympstone FC re Cliff Field
	50.00
	0.00
	-50.00

	Flower beds
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	Western power re Wayleaves
	6.38
	7.54
	1.16

	Miscellaneous
	0.00
	1,128.19
	1,128.19

	Website adverts
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Sub total
	52,056.38
	25,327.43
	-26,728.95

	
	
	
	

	VAT Refund (part year).
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	Parishes Together
	1,722.00
	1,475.00
	-247.00

	External funding
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	MoD Community Covenant
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	NP Projects
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	Sub total
	1,722.00
	1,475.00
	-247.00

	
	
	
	

	Total
	53,778.38
	26,802.43
	-26,975.95

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Allocated balances 31st March 2018
	
	
	

	Elections 
	
	
	1,500.00

	Reserve for Village hall car park
	
	
	12,000.00

	NP Projects
	
	
	6,000.00

	Works to Youth Club
	
	
	670.00

	
	
	
	

	Total allocated balances
	
	
	20,170.00


22)  Clerk Action List – September 2018

Lympstone Parish Council: Clerks Action List – September 2018

	Month and Minute
	Response
	Date Actioned

	Sept - Public session 
	Report to highways -  dips in the middle of road outside Merrylands.


	(DGA)

	Sept – 73
	Casual vacancy: that the two interested parties are invited to the October meeting and speak.
	17/9/18

	Sept – 75 
	Arrange a site meeting with land owner at The Mill to discuss footpaths. (3/10/18 at 5pm)
	12/9/18

	Sept – 75 
	Look for ownership of footpaths and bring to October meeting. (yr 2000)
	24/9/18

	Sept - 81
	Increase current burial charges in line with Newton Poppleford.
	24/9/18

	Sept - 83
	Clerk contact the school about sending home a letter to all parents regarding irresponsible dog owners

(Published 11/9/18)
	9/9/18

	Sept - 83
	Contact EDDC to ask for further advice on what can be done regarding irresponsible dog owners.  Also discuss the need for dog poo bins for the Mill and Courtlands Lane.  
	10/9/18

	Sept - 84
	VH bin store - Clerk to speak to EDDC to find out what they would charge to empty the mixed waste black bin.
	10/9/18

	Sept - 85
	Send out updated Zurich Insurance documents and all Cllrs to review any changes or amendments at next meeting.
	9/9/18

	Sept - 87
	Contact EEMP and request that there be a note about cyclists travelling with care to other road users and pedestrians.

Attend EEMP meeting at Exmouth Town Council.
	8/9/18

25/9/18

	Sept – 88
	Imminently send an email to EDDC to change the car park category to ‘Inland Long Stay car park ‘; currently it is restrictive and unreasonable.  In addition, explain that the refusal for not taking the car park on is not because the Parish Council are not interested but to date have not received any figures to understand if it runs at a profit or loss.
	4/9/18

	Sept - 88
	Buy six new tables for the youth Club.  (Cheque signed 1/10/18)
	17/9/18

	Additional actions:
	
	

	September
	Met with Jenny Clark and Susan Briggs
	7/9/18

	
	Completed finances of end of grant monitoring (flood resistance) 
	8/9/18

	
	Met with Helen Dimond and John Brewer
	11/9/18

	
	Attended SLCC Devon branch meeting 
	14/9/18

	
	Attended EEMP Meeting
	25/9/18

	
	Email Alison Smith comments from September’s meeting RE footpaths review
	21/9/18

	
	General waste refuge collections:

Youth Club

Burial Ground

Dog waste bins:

Installation

Collections
	Emails ongoing: Sept 18 


�





Chairman: Cllr Jenny Clark


Tel 01395 274292
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